Connecticut Virtual Learning Center
Policy Advisory Council

Minutes:  September 29, 2008
Attending:  Karen Kaplan (SDE), Mary Loftus Levine (CEA), and Deb Hinck (OWC), Barbara Westwater (SDE), Jonas Zdanys (DHE), Ed Klonoski (Charter Oak), and Diane Goldsmith (CTDLC).
The meeting began with a report on the Virtual Learning Center activities for the 2007 school year and the start up activities for 2008.  Accompanying these Minutes is a data sheet on the outcomes for 2007, the course offerings for 2008, the enrollments to date for 2008, and the revised Agreement document with the description of the district’s mentoring responsibilities.  The Council was very interested in learning more about the patterns of student success and district participation relative to type of online course.
The Council discussed the pass rates for 2007 and made several helpful suggestions.  They asked the staff to investigate whether students who had not completed the drop process ended up being reported as non-passing; they suggested the staff investigate how well the districts mentored their students; and they suggested that the staff look closely at teacher preparation and the student survey reports.

The Council discussed a variety of ways to market the program including getting the online courses into the school catalogs in time for their next publication date, offering a workshop at the upcoming Annual Guidance Counselors conference, partnering with the Connecticut Association of Schools (specifically the High School principals group), and working with CECA.  They also encouraged the staff to continue their outreach to the CAPSS group and to CABE.  Mary Loftus Levine reported that the summer workshop Gretchen Hayden gave to approximately 40 of her teachers was very well received.

Next the Council considered the staff proposal to lower the price of the program to encourage enrollment growth.  Mary made a motion to approve the change in price that was seconded by Karen Kaplan.  The Council discussed the impact that lowering the price would have on participation and the CTDLC’s bottom line.  After a thorough discussion the lower prices were adopted unanimously.

The Council encouraged the CTDLC to maximize the positive nature of this change in their efforts to get out the word about the pricing reduction.

Next, the Council discussed reconstituting the Steering Committee function.  Jonas Zdanys moved that we merge the Steering Committee role in the Policy Advisory Council and the motion was seconded by Barbara Westwater.  After some discussion of the role that the Steering Committee played the motion was unanimously adopted.
The Council spent some time discussing the need for more data about how the program is working for students and how it is being adopted by Districts.  

At the next meeting the Council will discuss the particular issues and topics it wishes to address going forward.

The meeting schedule for 2008-2009 is:

December 8, 2008

March 30, 2009
June 29, 2009
Respectfully submitted,
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Ed Klonoski, President

Charter Oak State College
